
 

AGENDA FOR 
 
YOUTH CABINET  

 

 
Contact:: Kelly Barnett 

Direct Line: 0161 253 5134 
E-mail: kelly.barnett@bury.gov.uk 
Web Site:  www.bury.gov.uk 

 
 
To: All Members of Youth Cabinet 
 

Councillors : M Hayes, L Dean, L Smith, D Duncalfe, 

G Staples-Jones, J Rydeheard and S Thorpe 
 

 
Dear Member/Colleague 
 
Youth Cabinet 

 
You are invited to attend a meeting of the Youth Cabinet which will be 

held as follows:- 
 

Date: Tuesday, 27 February 2024 

Place:  Town Hall Bury 

Time: 5.00 pm 

Briefing 

Facilities: 

If Opposition Members and Co-opted Members require 

briefing on any particular item on the Agenda, the 
appropriate Director/Senior Officer originating the related 
report should be contacted. 

Notes:  



AGENDA 

 

 

YC.1   APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE   

 

YC.2   DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST   
 
Councillor Members of the Youth Cabinet are asked whether they have any interest 
in any item on the agenda and if so, to formally declare that interest. 

 

YC.3   MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING  (Pages 3 - 6) 
 
The Minutes of the last meeting held on 28 November 2023 are attached. 

 

YC.4   UKYP ELECTION RESULTS   
 

YC.5   MAKE YOUR MARK RESULTS   
 

YC.6   MAYORAL ELECTION   
 

YC.7   CIRCLES OF INFLUENCE EVENT   

 

YC.8   THE BIG DEBATE - THE RWANDA BILL   

 

YC.9   URGENT BUSINESS   
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 Minutes of: YOUTH CABINET 

 
 Date of Meeting: 28 November 2023 

 
 Present: Councillors L Dean, L Smith, G Staples-Jones, J Rydeheard 

and S Thorpe 
 
Youth Members - Daniel (Chair), Evie, Laraib, Samir, Adam, 

Duncan, Noah, Alex, Kael, Caoimhe, Court, Ray, Michelle, 
Daisy 

 
 Also in attendance:  Jen Mills – Service Manager, Children’s Services, Heather 

Walton – Team Manager, Youth Service, Adele Crowshaw – 

Youth Participation Worker, Scout Stirling – Youth Participation 
Officer, Julie Gallagher – Head of Democratic Services, Lisa 

Davis – Youth Participation Worker, Rachel Crossland – 
Regeneration Officer, Becka – Font Communications, John 
Crellin – Jon Matthews Architects, Kelly Barnett – Democratic 

Services 
 

 Public Attendance: 
 

No members of the public were present at the meeting. 

 Apologies for Absence: 

 
Councillor D Duncalfe, Jeanette Richards – Director of 

Children’s Services 
 

Youth Members - Ariba, Tess, Jess and Oliver 
 

 
  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  

 
Apologies for absence are noted above. 

 
  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

 
  MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING  

 
The minutes of the previous meeting held on 27 September 2023 were agreed and signed by 
the Chair.  

 
  MATTERS ARISING  

 
Julie Gallagher, Head of Democratic Services reported that in relation to the Motion to Council 
that was discussed at the last Youth Cabinet Meeting, she had met with group leaders and 
they have given permission to the Youth Cabinet to present a Motion at the March Council 
meeting. Julie Gallagher asked the Youth Members for their ideas on how they will progress 
this and advised that Democratic Services can help with writing the Motion and ensure that it 
has been legally and financially approved prior to the meeting.  
 
Jen Mill advised Youth Members that she will be attending the Strategic Partnership Board to 
explain the Promise and Co-Production Kite Mark and as part of these conversations, will 
reiterate Circles of Influence to ensure that work is completed around the action plan and it is 
held at the Strategic Partnership Board and brought back regularly to Youth Cabinet to cross 
check the actions.   
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In relation to an idea that was raised at the last Youth Cabinet meeting around having more 
education around elections, Julie Gallagher offered to develop a training programme for 
schools and colleges. Heather Walton advised that the Participation Team within the Youth 
Services already deliver some similar training. Jen Mills suggested that the Youth Cabinet 
could be a part of creating the training programme.  
 
It was agreed:  
 

1. To base the Motion for Council on the data from the recent Circles of Influence Event 
and produce a survey to go out to schools around the biggest issues.  

2. To discuss further in the informal Youth Cabinet meetings.  

 
  PRESTWICH REGENERATION  

 
John Crellin, presented the Prestwich Regeneration plan to the Youth Cabinet.  
 
In response to a question around two things that would draw young people into the town, John 
explained that there will be retail space, a food hall and space for young people to meet their 
friends, gather and play. 
 
In response to a question around how many consultations there have been with young people, 
Becka explained that they had engaged with schools in Prestwich. The masterplan is flexible 
in terms of the events in the village square.  
 
In response to a question around the plan being adult orientated, John explained that there will 
be a flexible community event space and the library can be used in different ways and will be 
open for use 7 days per week. They had engaged with a library specialist to ensure they were 
covering all basis within the plan.  
 
In response to a question around the point of the entire plan and why Prestwich, Councillor 
Staples-Jones advised that all towns are going through some regeneration. In terms of 
Prestwich, they are making the space more useable, accessible and creating new buildings 
due to some being outdated. Councillor Thorpe advised that local councillors have been 
insistent that young people have been engaged with in the regeneration process and young 
people’s voices have been listened to in relation to issues, especially around environmental 
sustainability. This consultation is one of the biggest Bury has done and pupils in schools have 
provided their views.  
 
In response to a question around more affordable housing, John reported that there is the 
potential for 200 new homes in phase 2 of the plans but the residential details are not as 
developed. There is the potential for town houses and apartments and there is an ambition to 
bring forward homes for all.  
 
In response to a question around supporting the environment, John explained that different 
sustainable measures have gone into the masterplan including the demolition of buildings, 
setting benchmarks around low carbon buildings, ensuring that the fabric of the buildings are 
not losing energy, sustainable drainage, greenspaces on roofs, solar panel and a transport 
hub. 
 
In response to questions around the library space, John explained that the ambition for the 
space is to have different uses such as youth clubs and it contains a kitchen.  
 
It was agreed:  
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1. Youth Members to feedback their views on how they would like to use the flexible 
spaces.  

 
  CIRCLES OF INFLUENCE  

 
Adele Crowshaw reported that there is an event called the Circles of Safety event which will 
take part on 6th December 2023. There will be 5 circles which may be subject to change, as 
they are still awaiting feedback from young people. Adele Crowshaw and Lisa Davis invited 
young people to attend the day and confirmed the arrangements for the day. Lisa Davis 
reported that there will be and ice breaker activity, which will be human bingo and an ‘agree 
and disagree’ activity at the event.  
 
It was agreed: 

 
1. To discuss further in the informal Youth Cabinet prior to the event.  

 

  MEMBER OF YOUTH PARLIAMENT TERM  

 
The Chair agreed to re-order the agenda.  
 
Adele Crowshaw advised that currently, members of Youth Parliament and their deputies are 
elected for a period of 2 years and asked youth members to vote to see if they would like to 
continue with a 2-year term or reduce it to a 1-year term.  
 
In response to a question raised around running for the election the following year if changed 
to a 1-year term, Heather Walton advised that you could run again in the election the year 
after, but you would have to be re-elected.  
 
Heather Walton explained that the duties for a member of Youth Parliament will be regional 
and national, whereas the Youth Mayor’s duties are local.  
 
It was agreed:  

 
1. That the term for a member of Youth Parliament should be reduced to a 1-year term.  

 

  THE BIG DEBATE - SHOULD THE NORTHERN SECTION OF HS2 BE SCRAPPED  

 
The Chair provided background information around the HS2 project.  
 
All Youth Cabinet members took part in the debate.  
 
It was agreed:  

 
1. That the northern section of the HS2 should have been scrapped.  

 
  YOUTH PARLIAMENT ELECTIONS  

 
The formal meeting ended and all Youth Members who were interested in receiving more 
information around the Youth Parliament elections were asked to stay.  

 
 
 

 
 

Page 5



Youth Cabinet, 28 November 2023  

 
 

 

4 

COUNCILLOR   
Chair  

 
(Note:  The meeting started at 5.00 pm and ended at 6.40 pm) 
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